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August 21, 2009 
 
OLR General Notice Number:  2009-18 
 
TO:   Labor Relations Designees 
 
FROM:   Office of Labor Relations 
 
SUBJECT: Reimbursement of Furlough Day Bi-weekly  

Contribution for Retirees 
 
 
Several of the State’s bargaining units had negotiated to have the financial 
impact of the three annual furlough day’s spread over the fiscal year.  In some 
instances, these contributions were taken out of the paychecks issued to the 
employee’s who retired effective July 1, 2009.  The two pay periods at issue are 
the July 2st (June 5th – June 18th) and July 17th (June 19th – July 2nd). 
 
This reimbursement will be provided to employees who retired effective July 1, 
2009 (whether they were part of the Retiree Incentive Program or not) and had 
the impact of the furlough days spread over the 26 pay periods.  Of course, this 
does not apply to any furlough days taken in the 2008-09 fiscal year. 
 
Please refer to OLR General Notice 2009-10 for specific details on what 
bargaining unit’s are effected.   
 
CORE will be sending out a daily mail within the next week concerning 
directions on how to process this reimbursement. 
 
Agency Labor Relations Designees with questions may contact the Office of 
Labor Relations at 418-6447 
 
 
 
 
Linda J. Yelmini 
Linda J. Yelmini 
Director of Labor Relations  
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